July 2, 2015

David L. Smith

Bexar County Manager
100 Dolorosa

San Antonio, TX 78205

Dear Mr. Smith;

The Texas Attorney General (AG) Opinion GA-0988, February 5, 2013, concluded that
“Section 364.031 of the Health and Safety Code authorizes cooperative agreements
between a municipality and a county that would permit the county to provide mandatory
solid waste disposal services in an area of the county that is within the extraterritorial
jurisdiction of the municipality that is not receiving such services from the municipality.”

Pursuant to the aforementioned AG opinion, City staff is recommending that the City of
San Antonio allow Bexar County to provide mandatory Solid Waste disposal services in
the Camelot 1l neighborhood which is in the City’s Extra Territorial Jurisdiction (ETJ).
City staff will prepare a City Council Agenda item for City Council consideration of
staff’s recommendation for the Council’s August 6, 2015 meeting.

Please contact me if you have any questions.
Sincerely,
Peter Zanoni E
Deputy City Manager
ce: Shery! Scully, City Manager
Martha Sepeda, Acting City Attorney

David W. McCary, CPM, Director, Solid Waste Management Department
Jeff Coyle, Director, Intergovernmental Relations Office

OFFICE OF THE CITY MANAGER + P.O. BOX 839966 + SAN ANTONIO, TX 78283-3966 + TELL: 210-207-7080 ¢ FAX: 210-207-4217



